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To: The Public Service Commission of Utah 
From: The Office of Consumer Services 
 Michele Beck, Director 
 Alex Ware, Utility Analyst 
  
  
Date: July 8, 2021 
Subject: Docket 21-999-01: OCS Comments on Attendee List for Confidential 

Technical Conference (CAISO rule change) 
In the Matter of: Miscellaneous Correspondence and Reports Regarding 
Electric Utility Service - 2021 

 
 

 
BACKGROUND 

 
On June 30, 2021, the Public Service Commission (PSC) issued a “Second Notice 
of Confidential Technical Conference” that invites parties interested in attending the 
conference on CAISO rule changes to submit a list of individuals requesting to 
attend that have completed non-disclosure agreements (NDA) with Rocky Mountain 
Power (RMP). The PSC also states that while the Confidential Technical Conference 
will be held on Monday July 12, 2021 at 10:00 am, the list of attendees is due on 
July 8, 2021. The OCS submits these comments in accordance with the PSC’s 
second notice. 

DISCUSSION 

The OCS requests that the following staff members and external consultants (who 
have signed the NDA with RMP) be admitted to the Confidential Technical 
Conference: 

 



 – 2 – July 8, 2021  

 

OCS Staff: 

• Michele Beck –  Director – mbeck@utah.gov 

• Bela Vastag – Utility Analyst – bvastag@utah.gov 

• Alyson Anderson – Utility Analyst – akanderson@utah.gov 

• Alex Ware – Utility Analyst – aware@utah.gov 

• Robert Moore – Assistant Attorney General – rmoore@agutah.gov 

 

OCS Consultants with J. Kennedy and Associates: 

• Philip Hayet – phayet@jkenn.com 

• Stephen Baron – sbaron@jkenn.com 

• Ben Pfeffer – bpfeffer@jkenn.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Jana Saba, Rocky Mountain Power 

Chris Parker, Division of Public Utilities 
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